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Colorado Traumatic Brain Injury Trust Fund
Board Meeting Minutes
Date: 4/19/2019



Time: 9:00-11:30 A.M.
Location: 101 Monroe St. Denver, CO 80206 Conference Room 137
	TYPE OF MEETING
	Board Meeting

	FACILITATOR
	Catie Johnston-Brooks, Board Chair

	ATTENDEES

	NAME
	POSITION
	PRESENT
	STAFF Present

	(Board Members)
	
	
	Judy Dettmer (MINDSOURCE)

	Catie Johnston-Brooks
	Board Chair
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Regina Rodriguez (MINDSOURCE)

	Brittany Bell
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Karen Ferrington (MINDSOURCE)

	Terry Chase
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Melissa Herrera (MINDSOURCE)

	Helen Morgan
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Alex Murphy (MINDSOURCE)

	Dawn Comstock
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 
*
	Guests Present

	Cheryl Catsoulis
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Justin Hellwinkel – Helmet Heads

	Danny Mistry
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 
*
	Bruce Evans-Founder, Helmet Heads

	Jennie Munthali
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 
*
	

	Thomas McCause
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Public Guests Present 

	Victoria Ortega
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Jim Tatten*

	Kenneth Scott
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Tom Quinlan

	Gretchen Russo
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	


 *Attendance via Phone
1.  Agenda topic:  Welcome, Introductions, & Announcements




  Catie Johnston-Brooks
	Discussion
	· Board Chair Catie started the meeting with introductions for those in person and participating remotely along with members of the public. 
· Judy recognized those who will be leaving the board; Catie, Helen, Brittany, and Shannon. Judy also thanked Gretchen Russo for her work with testifying for HB19-1147.

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	
	
	


2.  Public Comment Period, Approval of Minutes
	Discussion
	· A motion to approve minutes from the February 2019 Colorado Traumatic Injury Trust Fund Board meeting was made by board member Cheryl Catsoulis. Board member Gretchen Russo seconded the motion. All members voted in favor and the motion was carried. 

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	
	
	


3.  Community Grant Presentation, Helmet Heads 


                             
	Discussion
	· Regina introduced Bruce Evans and Justin Hellwinkel from Helmet Heads who was a recipient of one of the 2 year Community Grants offered through MINDSOURE. Bruce Evans is the Founder of Helmet Heads, a nonprofit that creates and educational program and delivers helmets along with helmet safety education to 2nd grade student’s in the Denver Metro Area. This program is an effort to reduce the number of preventable head injuries by attempting to address the barriers in the lack of helmet use. 
· Justin, the former president of Helmet heads provided the board with an overview of the program and what it provides. Within the 1 hour curriculum, Helmet Heads provides a presentation, demonstrates proper helmet use, and a gives away helmets. In 2018, 14 Title 1 Schools were visited and 1200 Helmets given to children with the help of volunteers.
· Please see the slides to review the presentation. For more information on this topic or to sign up to volunteer please visit the website at:
www.helmetheads.org

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	1. 
	
	


4.  Program Update








                               Judy Dettmer
	Discussion
	· Trust Fund Board Retreat is scheduled to be held in Grand Junction on August 1st with a community event scheduled for Friday, August 2nd . Calendar invitations have been sent out through Google Calendar. Board members will receive communications from Summer Gathercole, retreat facilitator, as the date approaches.
· In preparation for the August Retreat, the June 21st Trust Fund Board meeting will be used for Summer Gathercole, who also facilitates the Brain Injury Advisory Board, to meet with the Committees individually for an hour each. 
· Judy announced the departure of board member Shannon Henrich, which leaves four board positions vacant starting July 1. Five applications were received and the Board decided to move forward with four recommendations. 
· Recommendations from the board are included in the packet to be reviewed by the Office Director and the Deputy Director. The Director of Human Services will hold the final decision on recommendations to be passed to the Governor’s office. The Governor’s Office makes the final decision on who will be appointed to the board. Recommendations from the Department are strongly considered however that final decision will be made at the Governor’s Office. 

· Board members Ken, Thomas, Terry and Victoria were confirmed by  the Senate Health and Human Services Committee on April 18th. 

· House Bill19-1147, which is sponsored by the Brain Injury Alliance of Colorado, has passed appropriations and will be read for the second time on the floor. The Bill will clean up the language of the original statute, expand the definition of who is served to include those with non-traumatic brain injuries in addition to traumatic brain injuries, increase surcharges across DUI/DWAI and county speeding convictions by $5 each and remove the municipality speeding conviction surcharge. Included in statue is the requirement to have a minimum of two individuals with brain injuries and one family member of an individual who has suffered a brain injury on the Trust Fund Board of Directors.  If the bill passes changes will be effective August 1. 
· MINDSOURCE is approaching the end of year one of the US Department of Health and Humans Services, Administration for Community Living (ACL) Grant. With the funding from the ACL Grant MINDSOURCE and the Advisory Board on brain injury, comprised of state agency personnel, private partners, individuals with brain injuries and family members of individuals with brain injuries, has focused on developing a state plan on brain injury. The state plan will be finalized in December of 2019 to be implemented in 2020. 
· Through the ACL Grant MINDSOURCE along with CB Eagey (Craig Hospital), Barbara Gabella (CO Department of Public Health and Environment) and BIAC, is working on data driven outreach and linkage effort that is working on identifying what the available data sources and areas of need are. The program is working with the probation system to create specialty teams to act as consultants to probation officers. MINDSOURCE has also contracted with BIAC to create a peer support program which recruits and trains individuals with brain injury to support others with brain injuries. The program is also maximizing its focus through health equity, cultural competency, inclusiveness, person centered thinking, and with its collaborations to reach the underserved populations. 
· The Justice Assistance Grant from the Department of Public Safety began April 1 and is working on expanding the work with the jail based behavioral support programs to conduct screenings, support, training and referrals for inmates to BIAC after release.  

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	1. Calendar invitations will be sent out to committees for June 21st Committee meetings. 

2. Board Members will be notified when the Governor’s office has made a decision on the appointment of the new board members. New board members will be invited to committee meetings in June.
3. Executive Director of the Department of Human Services, Michelle Barnes, will be invited to the October Trust Fund Board meeting.
4. MINDSOURCE will share the state plan that is developed by the Advisory Board in the months to come.
	Melissa 

Judy
Judy
MINDSOURCE
	4/19
5/19


5. Work Group Reports
	Discussion
	· Catie provided an update for the Research and Program Evaluation Committee and the conversation with BIAC in regards to the report that is provided on outcomes in October. The Committee provided feedback on how to present the information the board would like to see in a more comprehensive way to show the effectiveness of the services offered. The committee invited other members of the board to join the conversation with BIAC to provide feedback on the presentation before the October Meeting. Catie also informed the board that the research grant process was complete and that MINDSOURCE is waiting for CDHS Procurement to finalize awards prior to making an official announcement. 
· Karen gave an update on the Revenue Committee and shared that although the committee has not met since the March meeting knowing the outcome of the legislative activity will provide a reliable budget. The committee can then begin to develop goals around new opportunities to address any gaps in the budget. 
· Regina reported on behalf of the Vision and Outreach Committee, asked the board to take a look at the Community Grant Announcement, and asked for any volunteers to review grant applications. The March, Brain Injury Awareness event at The Office of Behavioral Health, titled Brain Injury and Behavioral Health-The undeniable Link, was a success with about 55 people in attendance. This due in part with the efforts by partners at the Fort Logan Facility. Camille Harding (Division Director at the Office of Behavioral Health), Gina Signoracci (CO Mental Health Institute at Fort Logan, Rehabilitation Psychologist/Neuropsychologist), and Judy Dettmer (MINDSOURCE) presented together about co-occurring behavioral health and brain injury.



	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	1. 
	
	


7. Meeting Wrap up








  Catie Johnston-Brooks
	Discussion
	· A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by board member Ken Scott. Board member Thomas McCause seconded, motioned was passed meeting was adjourned.

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	
	
	


The next Board meeting: Friday, June 21, 2019 - Daniels Fund, 101 Monroe St, Denver, CO 80206 
